Memorandum of Understanding

By and Between

King County

and the

King County Police Officers Guild

Regarding

Pilot Project for Recruitment of Lateral Deputies
The parties, Steve Eggert representing the King County Police Officers Guild (“KCPOG”) and Deborah Bellam representing King County, have met on numerous occasions with the King County Sheriff’s Office (“KCSO”) to discuss concerns over the recruitment of new deputies.  The parties now enter into the following agreement concerning the recruitment of lateral deputies.

Findings


1.  Nationwide, law enforcement agencies are facing significant challenges in recruiting and hiring quality candidates, and


2.  The number of qualified candidates applying for positions as KCSO deputies have significantly decreased over the years and the new employees in these classifications ultimately hired by KCSO represent only a small percentage of the number of original applicants, and


3.  The need for new hires has increased due to staffing needs in METRO, Sound Transit, and other KCSO units.  The number of King County positions available at the Criminal Justice Training Academy are not sufficient to meet this need, and


4.  Effective law enforcement in King County depends on the continual successful recruiting of qualified candidates for positions such as KCSO deputies, and


5.  The environment for recruiting, hiring and retaining law enforcement officers is very competitive in the Puget Sound region and other local and west coast law enforcement agencies have successfully used bonuses as recruitment incentives, and


6.  The King County Human Resources Division (HRD) agrees that the current recruiting techniques of the KCSO could benefit from being supplemented in order to meet the public safety needs of King County, and


7.  The successful recruitment and retention of lateral deputies results in savings to King County in training costs because lateral deputies do not have to be put through the state academy, and it reduces the length of time spent in the KCSO to train newly hired deputies, and


8.  One obstacle to the successful recruitment of new deputies is the loss of vacation and sick leave banks when moving from one jurisdiction to another.  This can be remedied by offering a bank of leave to new lateral recruits.

Agreement

Representatives of the King County Sheriff’s Office, King County Department of Executive Services Human Resources Division, and the King County Police Officers Guild met to discuss the above listed agreed upon findings.

The parties agree to the following as a means to remedy the staffing shortages in the KCSO described in the above listed findings:

The King County Sheriff is authorized to execute, with the assistance and approval of the Human Resources Director, a Pilot Recruitment Bonus Program for KCSO deputy lateral recruits, as described below:


1.  The program will be a pilot program, which will run, at the discretion of the Sheriff, through December 31, 2012.  The Sheriff will have the authority to discontinue the program at any time, with the concurrence of the HRD Director, should she deem it ineffective.  Once discontinued, it will not be re-implemented without a new Agreement.


2.  Cash Bonus:  A lateral deputy recruit who meets the Civil Service criteria for a lateral deputy and who commits to remain with the KCSO for a minimum of three (3) years, shall receive a $5,000 bonus as follows:



$1,500 upon hire; and



$1,500 upon successful completion of Phase II of the KCSO Field Training Officer program; and



$2,000 at the successful completion of probation.

This bonus will be paid to the lateral deputy as taxable compensation.


3.  Leave Bonus:  A newly hired deputy who meets the Civil Service criteria for a lateral deputy and who commits to remain with the KCSO for a minimum of three (3) years, shall receive a bank of forty (40) sick leave hours and forty (40) vacation hours upon hire.  Such leave is to be used in a manner consistent with the applicable collective bargaining agreements and King County and KCSO rules.


4.  Administration and Implementation:  KCSO, with the assistance and approval of the King County Human Resources Director of the Department of Executive Services, will develop policies and procedures consistent with this ordinance, as necessary, to govern the administration and implementation of the Recruitment Leave Pilot Program.


5.  Effective Dates:  This Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) and the Pilot Project described herein are effective upon full ratification by King County, which includes ratification by the King County Council, and will only be effective upon ratification by the King County Council.  This MOU and the Pilot Project described herein are effective through

December 31, 2012.

This Agreement is the full and final Agreement, along with the applicable collective bargaining agreement and King County and KCSO rules that govern the matters outlined herein, on the subject of recruitment bonuses for lateral deputies in KCSO.

	APPROVED this _______________ day of ____________________, 2008

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	By:
	
	

	
	King County Executive
	


	For the King County Police Officers Guild:


	
	

	Steve Eggert

President
	
	Date
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